Rate Committee meeting was held on June 30, 2009. Meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM. Present was Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Robert Stevens, Susan Glann, Laura Brodfuehrer, James Tornatore, John Schaffer, William Foster, and Tim Steed, Hunt Engineering, Jeffery Smith, Municipal Solutions, and Mertie Pozzi as Secretary to the board.

Minutes for last two meeting have not been approved. There will be three sets of minutes to be approved at the next meeting. Scott Evans went over the letter received from Christina Chamberlain, Rural Development listing the things required by Rural Development for the village application. Asked line item by line item what is done and what is needed to be done. It appears that everything is in order and there are a few things that need to be completed at the next village board meeting.

Jeff Smith mentioned the new debarment form that is now needed by USDA. It needs to be filled out by everyone involved with the water project. Jeff will take lead of this and be sure everyone involved fills one out to be submitted. Interest rates will drop to 2.62% from 2.75% July 1st.
Tim Steed spoke about the reservoir tank, and expending money before obligation from USDA are set for the storage tank. Jeff will talk to David Miller from USDA to get a waiver to begin work on the reservoir. If we get the waiver we need to pass a resolution for the emergency project. Tim handed out very compact schedules for the storage tank and the water distribution system improvements. Recommended the piping for the storage tank wait until the rest of the piping is done with the system improvements.  

We may need construction easement from Scott Evans. Frank to work on this.

Jeff used a last billing of our system and came up with a proposed draft rate schedule using 483 EDU’s using a different method of Capital Charges that is currently done by usage. Discussion of EDU’s vs.usage. Scott Evans and Susan Glann will work together on a spreadsheet to come up with something equivalent to our current revenues. 

Next meeting will be July 13th .

Adjourn at 8:43 PM with a motion from Tom Evans, seconded by Susan Glann. Carried  

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk/Treasurer

